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September 17, 2012

Philippine Stock Exchange, Inc.
3/F Tower One and Exchange Plaza
Ayala Triangle, Ayala Ave., Makati City

Attention: Ms. Janet A. Encarnacion
Head, Disclosure Department

Dear Ms. Encarnacion,

We write in response to your lefter dated September 17, 2012 requesting Ayala Land,
Inc. (“the Company”) to clarify and/or confirm the news article entitled “Ayala Land
withdraws P6-B Negros project” posted in the Inquirer.net on September 14, 2012. The
article reported, in part, that:

“BACOLOD CITY - Ayala Land Inc. (ALI) has withdrawn its P6-billion
development plan for the 7.7-hectare provincial government property in Bacolod
City, Gov. Alfredo Marafion announced Friday.

Marafion said he received on Thursday a letter from Ayala Land senior vice
president Emilioc Tumbocon informing him that the company would no longer
pursue the project awarded to it by the provincial government on July 20, 2011.

“After more than a year since the property was awarded to Ayala Land for
development, we régret that we are unable to pursue the project on account of
the delays and legal disputes that continue to threaten its implementation,
through no fault of Ayala Land”, Tumbocon wrote.

We wish to confirm that the Company sent a letter to Governor Mararion dated
September 13, 2012, informing the Governor that we are open to discussing the
possibility of a mutual disengagement from the project. As per our disclosure dated
May 2, 2012, the deed of sale and contract of lease for the Bacolod Capitol property will
require the approval of the Commission on Audit (COA) prior to their performance. To
this date, however, this approval remains pending with the COA.

Tower One & Exchange Plaza, Ayala Triangle, Ayala Avenue, Makati City Philippines 1226 Tel. No. (632) 848-5643 Fax No. (632) 848-5336 Website: www.ayalaland.com.ph



We would like to stress that the Company remains committed to investing in Negros
Occidental and will move ahead with its 200-hectare North Point mixed-use
development.

For your information.

Very fruly yours,

cc:

Securities and Exchange Commission

Attention:  Director Justina F. Callangan
Corporation & Finance Department

Philippine Dealing and Exchange Corporation
Attention: Ms. Ma. Concepcion Magdaraog
Issuer Compliance and Disclosures Department



